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City of Bel Aire, Kansas 

STAFF REPORT 

DATE:  April 8, 2025 

TO: Ted Henry, City Manager  

FROM: Anne Stephens, PE, City Engineer   

RE: Kruger Drainage Structure Replacement 

BACKGROUND:   
The Kruger culverts are deteriorating to the point that the roadway is beginning to develop sinkholes.  
Public Works have placed a ½” thick steel plate over the hole so it is still safe for traffic, but this does not 
prevent further deterioration of the pipes.  Unfortunately, there are no good repair strategies for this amount 
of damage, so the only option is to replace the pipes and structure.   

DISCUSSION:   
APAC was awarded the 2025 Street Maintenance Project at the February 18th Council meeting and initially 
planned on simply replacing the concrete “wings” of the drainage structure in addition to the mill and 
overlay of the street., however upon the discovery of the pothole and subsequent deterioration of the 
culverts, the complete reconstruction of this structure is required.     
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FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS:   The funds for this change order will be paid from the Street 
Improvement line item in the Streets Fund. The City had additional carryover funds from the 2024 streets 
program that were not utilized.  
 
  
RECOMENDATION:  Staff recommends that the City Council accept Change Order No. 1 for the 
reconstruction of the drainage structure under Kruger with the 2025 Street Maintenance Project in the 
amount of $91,500.00. 
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